
 

 

 

 

Key Stage One – Years 1 & 2 

Dear Parents and Carers 

As we approach the end of this half term, 

we just wanted to reiterate our thanks for 

all that you have been doing to support 

your children. We want to say a huge 

thank you to you all for your ongoing 

resilience, hard work and teamwork and support during these unprecedented times - 

especially with the challenges of remote learning at home, which certainly is not 

easy. Your collective efforts never cease to amaze us.  Your patience, understanding 

and selflessness have been inspiring. You have all been incredible in supporting your 

children with their education this half term and as we begin to tire and feel frustrated 

please remember you are AMAZING! 

The children continue to demonstrate a positive mindset with their remote learning and 

we have been impressed with the quality of work they have produced. The children 

are becoming confident, independent learners and it is great to see. 

During half term, we hope that you will be able to have a good rest 

to recharge your batteries - do something that makes you smile and 

have some quality time (albeit possibly remotely) with your family 

and friends.  

If you have any concerns regarding your child’s learning, mental 

health or need any support please contact the school, we are here 

to help you at any time.  

PE afternoons  

PE afternoons are on a Tuesday and Friday afternoon each week for both Year 1 

and Year 2. The PE activities for your year group can be found on the school website 

under the Pupil Learning Zone. 

Behaviour for Learning expectations 

We continue to be impressed with the positive attitude to learning, the children’s 

resilience and the GREAT Behaviour for learning we have seen across the phase both 

in school and at home. Below is a reminder of the expectations for all children.  

 Remote Behaviour for Learning expectations: 

• You will all remain muted unless you are asked to unmute to answer a question 
or your teacher unmutes you. 

• Everyone is listening and tracking the teacher while they are talking 

• Be prepared with paper and pencil. 
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Learning covered this week in school and online 

English - This week the children have been learning about how to 

write a letter. This week Mrs Armitage wrote a letter to us and then the 

children wrote a letter to reply to her.  

Year 1 Maths - The children have been learning about subtraction, crossing 10, 

related number facts, comparing number sentences. e.g.  5+6  > 12- 2 and counting 

to 50. 

Year 2 Maths - The children have been learning about dividing by 5 and 10. They 

have also been learning to recognise coins and notes and counting in pence. 

Year 1 Science - The children have been revising 

materials, naming them, describing their properties and 

distinguishing an object from a material. They then 

conducted a floating and sinking experiment. 

Year 2 Science - The children have been learning about some of the ways materials 

can be changed by squashing, bending, twisting and stretching.  

RE - The children have been learning about Judaism and how Passover is 

celebrated. 

Computing - The children have been learning about algorithms and how simple 

games work. 

The work has been amazing both last week and this week and we would like to 

share some with you to celebrate how well everyone is doing.  

First a mention to Year One and Two for their excellent behaviour for learning online 

and in school. We are very proud of them!  

Special mentions to Arthur and Megan who often attempt the extra work too.  

You have all worked hard on your Maths this week, well done! Here are a few 

examples. 

 

Sophie 

Madeleine 



    

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In English, the children wrote some great letters replying to Mrs Armitage. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grace 

Milo 

Joey 

Megan 

Skyla-Rose 

Poppy 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Super rules in Computing!  

 

 

 

Some fabulous new vehicles for Mrs Armitage were made in DT. 

 

 

 

 

 

Olivia 

Bailey 

William 

Joseph 

Arnie 

Alfie 

Rosie 

Josh 

Rossana 
Frankie 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Natalia 

Bethany 

Alex 

Frankie 

Gabriel D 

Codey 

Joseph 

Amahle 

Faith 

Chloe 

Alex 

Jakob 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Enjoy your half term and please have a well-deserved rest, you have all earnt it! 

Thank you for your continuing support and please remember school is always here to 
help you. 

Kind regards   

Miss Estcourt  

KS1 Phase Leader 

Andriana 

Megan 

Ella 

Katarzyna 


